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good morning ladies and gentlemen                                               
welcome to ask the theologian go add                                            
that you have joined us on this day it's                                        
Friday I'm casual and we are ready to                                           
take your biblical theological in                                               
worldview questions and look forward to                                         
all of that and we have some questions                                          
on this Friday that come in in advance                                          
before I get to your questions first of                                         
all Betty Jo good to see you appreciate                                         
you listening and sending in a question                                         
she says I understand blessings and                                             
curses were up on Israel so I struggled                                         
today with people using God bless you                                           
for a God bless you or thank you for my                                         
blessings and other sayings that I hear                                         
today we can thank God for every                                                
spiritual blessing but it's not always                                          
in that context I might add it's usually                                        
not in that context am I being picky                                            
when is it okay is it okay to thank God                                         
for our life circumstances I sometimes                                          
feel like I'm not grateful enough for                                           
things that thank you Betty Jo Thank You                                        
Betty Jo thing she says Thank You Betty                                         
Jill I say Thank You Betty Jo for                                               
questioning the assumptions for Anita                                           
I'm out of questioning the assumptions                                          
mug I've got more coming in I've just                                           
need I need that but as I appreciate you                                        
questioning the assumptions on this you                                         
know we do all the time                                                         
god bless you oh I'm so thankful for the                                        
blessings of God you know I I was able                                          
to get a parking lot up front oh god                                            
just he blessed me today and yet when we                                        
do look in the scriptures or if we go                                           
with the principle of the silence of God                                        
as Cory is completing that book and we                                          
hope to have it out very very soon if                                           
indeed that we are in an age in which                                           
God is not actively judging shall we say                                        
cursing individuals or nations is he                                            
actively blessing individuals or nations                                        
now I shouldn't have started the program                                        
with this because it's one of these                                             
shall we say kind of                                                            
offensive kind of thoughts you're not                                           
supposed to have this thought that God                                          
is not actively picking a parking place                                         
for Betty Jo and therefore if Betty Jo                                          
when she gets a good parking place if                                           
she doesn't stop and thank God for                                              
giving her that place probably taking it                                        
away from the next person because the                                           
next person didn't live very good life                                          
and the next person deserved to walk in                                         



the heat and in the Sun or in the rain                                          
if she doesn't stop and say oh thank you                                        
God for your blessings then she's not                                           
being very grateful now again this takes                                        
a while for us to get used to because I                                         
think we have created such a scenario in                                        
our mind in which you know Amy Grant                                            
told us back in the 80s that angels were                                        
watching over us and we have this idea                                          
that comes from reformed theology that                                          
absolutely everything is selected and                                           
chosen by God and so if it's bad it's a                                         
blessing from God if it's good it's a                                           
blessing from God and whatever it is                                            
bless God now I think that Betty Jo I                                           
think you've got a point here I don't                                           
think that you know you I sometimes feel                                        
like I'm not grateful enough for things                                         
you and I haven't met so I don't know if                                        
you're grateful enough for things but                                           
I'm going to suspect that if you're                                             
sensitive about that you're probably                                            
grateful enough for things but you're                                           
also a good thinker and a good thinker                                          
says you know what I worked hard I                                              
planned well I was able to go and do                                            
some of these things and carried these                                          
things out and I'm very appreciative of                                         
the fact that I was able to do that in                                          
him we live and move and have our being                                         
so there certainly is the case in which                                         
everything we have is a gift from God                                           
but I think Betty Jo and I reject the                                           
idea that God gave us this African                                              
violet God gave                                                                 
this mug God gave us you know all of the                                        
things that are ours to enjoy                                                   
specifically choosing us and he did it                                          
based upon whether we were good boys and                                        
girls or bad boys and girls now I think                                         
that again in this age in which we live                                         
God has given us the gift of his word                                           
and he's given us the gift of can I call                                        
them natural laws                                                               
I suppose if God is the one that put                                            
them there not necessarily natural but                                          
God has set into place the laws of                                              
nature and with that with with that we                                          
have the complete revelation of God                                             
we've got a fixed set of principles for                                         
nature that is going to work whether or                                         
not you're a communist a socialist                                              
Marxist are independent capitalist                                              
whatever it is you are those laws of                                            
nature are going to do what laws of                                             
nature do there's going to be some                                              
random things that take place in the                                            
world some random things that take place                                        
in people's attitudes in the stock                                              
market all that kind of thing you know                                          
people try to chart out the stock market                                        
and they always do it based upon the                                            



past and they forget that the past is                                           
based upon someone's elderly random                                             
decision that they made us at some point                                        
and how people responded to it and so                                           
they have to put that little sang in                                            
there that the past doesn't represent                                           
the future and indeed many many people                                          
have found over and over and over again                                         
it doesn't so I give all those                                                  
illustrations to say Betty Jo I think                                           
you're right I think that we we have                                            
gotten to a place of being comfortable                                          
in our mind really probably from our                                            
reformed backgrounds as Americans in                                            
using these phrases like God bless you                                          
now                                                                             
back let me back up just a little bit                                           
part of the question is am I being too                                          
picky I think that                                                              
there is a sense in it in our world in                                          
which you have to go along to get along                                         
that's the way our world talks and I                                            
wouldn't and I doubt you would - you                                            
would either I wouldn't you know if                                             
someone comes along and says well you                                           
know well thank you thank you Betty Jo                                          
god bless you                                                                   
I wouldn't say nope God doesn't do that                                         
anymore I'm a dispensationalist I                                               
rightly divide the word of truth this is                                        
not the age of the blessing of God I                                            
wouldn't go that far nor would do I                                             
think you would so I think we can kind                                          
of understand the intent the nice thing                                         
about God bless you is it as a statement                                        
which includes God so that tells                                                
something about the person that they're                                         
not afraid of God they're not scared of                                         
God they're not allergic to God they                                            
certainly think God exists and they even                                        
think that God is doing something in the                                        
world so probably you and I we ought to                                         
find some nice ways to respond to that                                          
in many places many cases it's going to                                         
be so impasse that we're probably just                                          
going to be say thank you but even if we                                        
had in our mind already to say thank you                                        
he has done so in his son you know thank                                        
you all the blessing of salvation is                                            
wonderful that God has given to me if                                           
you and I who are right dividers could                                          
learn to have a a quick response that                                           
doesn't sound negative at all but points                                        
to that ultimate blessing that God has                                          
given us spiritually in the gift of his                                         
son Jesus Christ in Salvation that would                                        
open things up now I also think by the                                          
way there's a lot in society who are                                            
okay with a general statement like god                                          
bless you the moment you bring Jesus                                            
into it or faith into it or salvation                                           
into it they're not they don't they                                             



don't want to go there you take this you                                        
know most of our congressmen and                                                
Senators would be ok singing god Bless                                          
America most of them that's quickly                                             
changing but they wouldn't be                                                   
comfortable singing Jesus Saves                                                 
Jesus Saves I've heard the joyful sound                                         
Jesus saves Jesus Saves                                                         
that is the greatest blessing that he                                           
has so what we have in God bless you                                            
it's kind of a politically correct                                              
statement isn't it and I think you're                                           
you're definitely accurate that this is                                         
not the age in which God is saying I'm                                          
going to bless Betty Jo I'm going to                                            
curse Randy white and it is the age as                                          
all ages have been in which there's                                             
certain natural things that come into                                           
play and so if Betty Jo lives according                                         
to the again I hate to call it the laws                                         
of nature but let's go with it if Betty                                         
Jo lives according to the laws of nature                                        
and Betty Jo understands humanity around                                        
her she's going to be able to create                                            
blessings for her life that's true of                                           
anyone if Betty Jo goes against those                                           
things Betty Jo is going to find out                                            
over and over and over again that                                               
gravity works for everybody and other                                           
principles the law of sowing in the law                                         
of reaping and all those kind of things                                         
and even if we could call this a natural                                        
law to have a friend be a friend and you                                        
know people who are people of gratitude                                         
people of friendliness they tend to be                                          
surrounded by people who are kind to                                            
them and people who are grateful for                                            
them and is is that the blessing of God                                         
in a sense because God has set these                                            
things into motion remember the old                                             
computer term garbage in garbage out                                            
that's kind of true with life that if we                                        
give give it in two you know if we if we                                        
dump garbage everywhere we go there's                                           
gonna be some garbage dumped upon us I                                          
can tell you that and Betty Jo I I think                                        
you're on the right track I appreciate                                          
you bringing that up okay Jim says I                                            
received this link in an email it's a                                           
video I'll show you here it appears that                                        
a talking animal did not seem unusual to                                        
Adam and Eve                                                                    
this video raises the possibility that                                          
the preterist                                                                   
and the SBC are right in that we are                                            
already in the kingdom before I show you                                        
the video let me make sure I that you                                           
understand what he's saying here when                                           
you go back to Genesis it doesn't appear                                        
that it was unusual that the serpent was                                        
talking to Adam and Eve we know that we                                         
are going to restore all not we are                                             



that's that's the Baptist view we know                                          
that God is going to restore all things                                         
therefore we would kind of expect that                                          
in the kingdom not only is there this                                           
harmony with animals but maybe even the                                         
talking with animals now if we're                                               
already in the kingdom we might expect                                          
that a little bit and Jim has done some                                         
research from Piedmont and I he's                                               
wondering hey maybe the SBC is right I                                          
am just going to say let's watch a                                              
moment of the video and see that's what                                         
we're gonna do well Jim you may be onto                                         
something                                                                       
there's definitely some talking animals                                         
there                                                                           
maybe we should question the assumptions                                        
and                                                                             
hey maybe we are in the already not yet                                         
because some of these dachshunds are                                            
starting to talk hmm Jim I appreciate                                           
you alerting me to that we're going to                                          
keep that under advisement and see if                                           
maybe the preterist and the SPCA are                                            
right and that there is an already - the                                        
not yet we'll check it out                                                      
thanks for the humor on that one second                                         
Corinthians chapter 5 verse 15 man in                                           
San Antonio has a question about let's                                          
see who are the those in these in this                                          
verse actually my verse says a day                                              
instead of in the King James is a day                                           
instead of those the Youngs literal has                                         
of those instead of a day but first                                             
Corinthians second Corinthians chapter 5                                        
verse 15 where it says and that he died                                         
for all and he died for all that they                                           
which live should not henceforth live                                           
unto themselves but unto Him which died                                         
for them and rose again now if we come                                          
across to the Youngs literal he died for                                        
all that those living no more to                                                
themselves may live but to him who died                                         
now the question here again is who are                                          
they who are those in these verses is it                                        
the body of Christ that is spoken of                                            
here and how do we live for Christ and                                          
not live for ourselves or not live unto                                         
ourselves now I think that when we look                                         
at this verse first of all let's go to                                          
the Greek right here in the middle and                                          
I'll bring it up large for you here so                                          
he died he died for all he died that                                            
Heena is typically the word is in order                                         
that now here is it's actually just a                                           
definite article here hoy                                                       
and it is the nominative that means it's                                        
the subject and it is the plural that                                           
means there's more than one so they are                                         
those the ones actually the ones the                                            
ones living is that is the most literal                                         
because it's this live here is actually                                         



a verb and it's a participle so you                                             
would want living so he died for all in                                         
order that the ones living that that is                                         
he died for all in order that anybody                                           
who is alive so who are the those or the                                        
VAE that's here that they which live                                            
that is everybody he died for all that                                          
everybody alive now this is a a slam                                            
towards Calvinism because he died for                                           
all in order that all who are living he                                         
didn't die for some in order that some                                          
of the living might live for him but he                                         
died for all in order that all who are                                          
living might live for him that is to say                                        
if you are alive today there is the                                             
possibility of you living with them that                                        
is to say Calvinism is a damnable                                               
heresies that you should reject this                                            
this verse totally goes against it he                                           
died for all now the Calvinists would                                           
say you got it you got to listen to me                                          
because I'm the one who knows who all is                                        
because I am one of the elect and I have                                        
this spiritual knowledge that has come                                          
in that you poor damned souls do not                                            
have well too bad so sad Calvinists I'm                                         
gonna go with the word and not with what                                        
you say I don't care if Calvin said it                                          
and Lutheran said Luther said it and and                                        
Spurgeon said it and all your friends                                           
I don't care if they all said it I'm                                            
gonna go with the word he died for all                                          
in order that all who are alive this is                                         
when you have the opportunity to do it                                          
all who are alive should not henceforth                                         
live to themselves but unto Him which                                           
died for them and rose again now                                                
remember let me go back here sorry                                              
jumping back and forth Hina in order                                            
that they is just here translated as                                            
that he died for all in order that                                              
anybody who is alive they which live                                            
that is the body of Christ that is the                                          
the the pagan that is the barbarian that                                        
is the person who's never heard that is                                         
the you know lady down protesting at the                                        
corner all that he died for all in order                                        
that anybody who is still breathin in                                           
air and they're alive their heart is                                            
beating anyone who is alive should not                                          
henceforth live unto themselves now this                                        
this should not is a it's it's a                                                
possibility word and house young that                                           
those living no more to themselves may                                          
it it's not that oh you shouldn't do                                            
that because Christ died for you now                                            
that's true but the idea of the Greek                                           
come and come back here again and look                                          
in the center of the screen he died for                                         
all in order that anybody alive they who                                        
live are literally the living ones no                                           
longer to themselves should live now                                            



what you have here it's a verb and let's                                        
see a present active subjunctive the                                            
green lettering means it's a subjunctive                                        
up here you have a verb it's in a box a                                         
double box that's an indicative verb                                            
that's just a statement of fact but it's                                        
uh you notice it's just black letters he                                        
died                                                                            
got the same box around should live so                                          
seen should live but it's green letters                                         
now this means in black letters he                                              
absolutely did it in green letters it's                                         
a subjunctive                                                                   
that means there's the possibility of it                                        
happening so what it is literally saying                                        
is he died for all so that there would                                          
be the possibility that anybody who is                                          
alive today could live for him may is                                           
that is how the Youngs literal puts it                                          
may live for him now again I think that                                         
verse just slams Calvinism in fact if                                           
you're a Calvinist in any way you should                                        
look at that verse and say I've got to                                          
I've got to quit it I can't do Calvinism                                        
anymore I'm done with Calvinism it was                                          
it was an enticing system seemed to be                                          
logical because it was it is a logical                                          
system it's just built on a flawed                                              
premise and I've got to leave it the                                            
Bible does not support the premise of                                           
Calvinism that God has selected only a                                          
few people for whom Christ died that is                                         
absolutely unbelievable ISM it is not                                           
what I'm going to accept because it                                             
simply is not biblical it is Calvinists                                         
and I'd rather be a bit less                                                    
now then so so the question is who are                                          
those or who are they that are alive                                            
there really but anybody who alive that                                         
there's absolutely no limits on it if                                           
they're alive red yellow black and white                                        
whatever they are wherever they are                                             
north south east west Jew Gentile                                               
whatever anybody who is alive is who is                                         
involved here now what does it mean then                                        
Manny's second part of the question what                                        
does it mean to not live to ourselves                                           
but to live for him a couple of                                                 
scriptures I think we could probably go                                         
to a couple of passages and I'm just                                            
gonna make allusion to them that I think                                        
say the same thing one is those who are                                         
living                                                                          
ah thinking and living naturally they                                           
miss thinking and living spiritually so                                         
if you live in the nature the revealed                                          
rather than the spiritual the unrevealed                                        
or the I should say that differently                                            
if you live in the world of the                                                 
manifestation rather than the lack of                                           
the manifestation if you live by sight                                          
rather than by faith that is not living                                         



unto Him because God is not seen                                                
therefore to live for him is to be in                                           
this scene world of the five senses and                                         
yet to recognize that the ultimate power                                        
is not seen and in recognizing that the                                         
ultimate power is not seen then I begin                                         
to put my attention to say okay I know                                          
what the visible manifestation around me                                        
is calling for but what is the invisible                                        
lack of manifestation of God calling for                                        
I'm recognizing that there is a                                                 
spiritual life I think that's the start                                         
of living for him then it is to say okay                                        
there is an invisible there is an                                               
invisible at this point the person might                                        
just be saying there's an invisible                                             
force there's an invisible power there's                                        
an invisible God there's an invisible                                           
entity there's an invisible something                                           
out there may the force be with you even                                        
at that point I would say they're headed                                        
in the right direction they do recognize                                        
the invisible now at that point there is                                        
a demand if you recognize that there's                                          
an invisible there is a demand to come                                          
to have some understanding of the                                               
invisible if you know it's there it must                                        
have had some kind of revelation so that                                        
you do know it's there so let's follow                                          
the revelation let's try to figure out                                          
what                                                                            
clues are there in nature that there is                                         
something behind it nature what clues                                           
are there in the natural that there is a                                        
supernatural let's begin to look for it                                         
the science give us any clues that there                                        
is a supernatural certainly I think the                                         
whole design issues speaks to that and                                          
on and on we go so we just begin to make                                        
this progress to say I am NOT an end to                                         
myself that is the world is more than                                           
just me okay the world the physical                                             
world is not just an end unto itself                                            
there is more than the physical world                                           
therefore I can't live just for myself                                          
this is what of course a little child                                           
does the the youngest baby like my                                              
granddaughter's they they you know early                                        
on they don't know there is anything                                            
other than themselves and they do that                                          
well then they realize up                                                       
I got a mommy and I got a daddy and I                                           
got a pop so these are phases I'm                                               
starting to recognize and fairly early                                          
on they begin to realize I have to do                                           
that which provides them some                                                   
satisfaction and then later of course as                                        
that grows they realize it's not just my                                        
family I've got a community I've got a                                          
country I've got I've got flowers and                                           
trees around me and I've got little bugs                                        
to search for and take care of and all                                          



that and they begin to get a bigger                                             
worldview saying I cannot just live for                                         
myself but I also can't just live for                                           
mommy and daddy and pops and me me and                                          
ladybugs I've got to live a broader life                                        
that is a recognition now they comes in                                         
to the point to say ah it's not even                                            
just the physical world that I've got to                                        
live for but I've got to live for the                                           
spiritual world there's something behind                                        
all of this now I've got to pull back                                           
the curtain and see what it is and oh                                           
here's a revelation in a book maybe I                                           
should read that book maybe I should see                                        
about that book and begin to                                                    
to come to understand the identity of                                           
that spiritual world I think that that                                          
following that journey and of course                                            
that journey for us has led to the                                              
Christian faith and even to rightly                                             
dividing the word that is what it is to                                         
live not unto ourselves again if we if                                          
our total focus is just right here as                                           
long as I'm happy and healthy then I                                            
don't care about anything else                                                  
that's living to ourselves and and so we                                        
continually have to broaden that so                                             
Christ died for all that anybody who is                                         
alive would have the possibility of not                                         
living unto themselves everybody has                                            
that possibility to not live unto                                               
themselves and you know I again the                                             
Calvinists can say no no they don't have                                        
that they can't do it because they're                                           
dead in their sins they're radically                                            
corrupt totally depraved they can only                                          
live for themselves this is to the glory                                        
of God it's just a sick theology                                                
honestly and I hope that you all will                                           
reject that theology ok Greg says did                                           
you get a chance to celebrate your                                              
anniversary yet yesterday was our 32nd                                          
wedding anniversary and we celebrated                                           
the night before I took I took Shelia                                           
I've dollar chalupa box from Taco Bell                                          
home for supper after church on                                                 
Wednesday night and we ate Taco Bell                                            
together and then yesterday morning we                                          
went to Vacation Bible School today's                                           
the last morning of it and we came down                                         
as we have every morning this week and                                          
she's worked in Bible School and I've                                           
said good morning to the kids                                                   
that's my work in Bible School and                                              
and then I did Bible study last night                                           
and let's say I went home and I took her                                        
burrito from Allsup's                                                           
if you if you eat burritos from Allsup's                                        
you are immune to the corona virus if                                           
you've never had an all subs burrito                                            
those of you who live in like North                                             
Carolina now Greg grew up here so he's                                          



had an all sub speedo he is immune                                              
those viewed I've never had an also                                             
burrito you need to cut if you want to                                          
double check the immunity go to the                                             
bathroom at all subs for you get the                                            
burrito so yes we celebrated today we've                                        
got family coming in to stay at our                                             
house for a week so well I mean what                                            
more could you want than that kind of                                           
celebration we'll get around to it we'll                                        
go out and have a nice dinner one of                                            
these days right now we haven't gotten                                          
there dan says is it possible to                                                
determine which apostle will rule which                                         
tribe I don't think it is if you know if                                        
you didn't have the several sets of                                             
brothers maybe it would be closer some                                          
there's only one or two let's see I                                             
suppose but I'm not completely sure that                                        
Matthew is of the tribe of Levi the only                                        
reason is because his name is Levi and                                          
so there's that possibility there but                                           
you get like Andrew and Simon Peter of                                          
course who were brothers                                                        
and what Nathaniel wasn't pardon me for                                         
drawing a blank on but I believe there's                                        
at least two sets of brothers in there                                          
and therefore they would be of the same                                         
tribe and so I don't think I don't think                                        
you can and even Jesus you know all he                                          
says is you will rule                                                           
the tribes I'm not even sure that in                                            
fact I think I could say this is not                                            
necessary but what a start the way I                                            
started to say it is I'm not even sure                                          
that you have to be of the tribe of Levi                                        
to judge the tribe of Levi and be of the                                        
tribe of Judah to judge the tribe of                                            
Judah and be of the tribe of Nathaniel                                          
to judge the tribe of excuse me of                                              
there's no tribe of Nathaniel Ephraim to                                        
a judge the triad of tribe of Ephraim I                                         
think that even in the days of the                                              
judges if we're taking it in that sense                                         
they were not of the same tribe                                                 
necessarily and there is a a unity to                                           
that disunity of the tribal faction so I                                        
I don't think it's required that you be                                         
of that tribe in order to judge that                                            
tribe and of course when we get to the                                          
book of Revelation with 144,000 the                                             
tribe of is it man esse or Ephraim that                                         
is left out and the tribe of Joseph                                             
substituted and of course there's nobody                                        
from the tribe of Joseph as we know it                                          
so I think it's probably making more                                            
than we've we've we've got through there                                        
okay cliff says how we're Adam and Eve                                          
evil even able to establish what is                                             
normal in a world so new yeah that's                                            
that's one sense after they come out of                                         
the garden that's one sense in which you                                        



definitely have old this is the new                                             
normal and I don't really like the                                              
phrase today because I think that you                                           
know is some work to bring about what                                           
some people want to be the new normal                                           
today I'm not into all of that but you                                          
know sometimes what and often this I                                            
think is the case normal becomes what is                                        
and then it becomes very hard to to get                                         
out of you get a new job and all of a                                           
sudden you have to get up a little                                              
earlier you have to put a tie on maybe                                          
do any jobs require that anymore you                                            
have to get in the car and commute all                                          
those kind of things that you didn't use                                        
to do it's the new normal for you                                               
because circumstances require it and                                            
yeah they the fortunate thing is they                                           
didn't have a lot of people arguing with                                        
him on this new normal                                                          
Charles up in Tulsa since I am finding                                          
that most of what I was taught in the                                           
SBC is incorrect when you started                                               
reading the Bible did Paul tell us to do                                        
the Lord's Supper that is communion or                                          
is that for the Jews in the kingdom you                                         
know this comes from first Corinthians                                          
chapter 11 where you have let's see                                             
where as the verses here just thought it                                        
was chapter 11 and first is if second                                           
Corinthians chapter 11 where is it and                                          
that's not it either                                                            
anyway we're in my Scofield Bible I                                             
could find it and I don't have it right                                         
here                                                                            
you know I deliver that which I also                                            
received that the Lord Jesus in the 90                                          
was betrayed took bread and when he had                                         
you know given thanks he said take eat                                          
this is my body that little passage of                                          
Scripture now the SPC and really all of                                         
evangelicalism all of Protestantism and                                         
in a                                                                            
kind of way even the Catholic Church                                            
tells us that this is an ordinance an                                           
ordinance of course is ordained the SBC                                         
and evangelicalism tells us there are                                           
two ordinances now there's no way around                                        
that word other than say these are two                                          
things that you have to do are the                                              
question is taking this this second one                                         
the Lord's Supper the two ordinances                                            
being baptism and the Lord's Supper                                             
are they really ordinances are there                                            
lovelace even backup are their                                                  
ordinances is baptism and ordinance is                                          
the Lord's Supper and ordinance are                                             
there any other ordinances now obviously                                        
if you start right here and say there                                           
are no ordinances then these go away so                                         
that therefore would say baptism is not                                         
an ordinance and the Lord's Supper is                                           



not an ordinance and foot washing is not                                        
an ordinance and speaking in tongues is                                         
not an ordinance why because there are                                          
no ordinances an ordinance is something                                         
that is ordained that is if you if you                                          
call the the town hall and say hey can I                                        
look at the ordinances they're gonna say                                        
why yes we do baptisms on Sunday                                                
mornings and we do the Lord's Supper the                                        
second Sunday of every month know that                                          
town hall is not gonna say that they're                                         
going to say yes with you can the                                               
ordinances are available at this website                                        
or in this book the town ordinances are                                         
the things of which the citizens of the                                         
town are required to do the use of the                                          
word ordinance says it is required now                                          
the Southern Baptist and of course                                              
evangelicals along with it the Southern                                         
Baptists are just a poster child for                                            
evangelicals the Southern Baptists speak                                        
with forked tongue on this it is an                                             
ordinance you must do it to be obedient                                         
to God if you do not do this you are not                                        
being obedient to God of course it's                                            
just Simba                                                                      
like it's optional it doesn't provide                                           
you salvation it doesn't provide you                                            
grace you're disobedient if you don't do                                        
it it is ordained you see the Southern                                          
Baptist and the Evangel because they                                            
can't figure it out on this they just                                           
that the only thing they figured out is                                         
don't preach those two things on the                                            
same sermon you know give it a week                                             
between because they're gonna forget                                            
that anyway especially if you have some                                         
cool smoke during the music hits they                                           
all gonna be good and they've built                                             
their denomination on that kind of lack                                         
of consistency if you were with us in                                           
the Baptist faith and message overview                                          
you see that even within that document                                          
is so inconsistent arguing against                                              
itself now I think did Paul tell us to                                          
do the Lord's Supper he told the                                                
Corinthians to do the Lord's Supper he                                          
also told the Corinthians they at least                                         
explain to the Corinthians how to do                                            
this Lord's Supper he also told them how                                        
to speak in tongues so you know really                                          
if you're going to take what Paul said                                          
to the Corinthians as the absolute                                              
doctrine and standard for us then yeah                                          
we got to do it and there's a lot of                                            
again instructions on how we have to do                                         
it about examining ourselves and there                                          
we go first Corinthians chapter 11 verse                                        
28 I went looking down far enough                                               
oh here's if we if we have to do the                                            
Lord's Supper                                                                   
then whoever shall eat this bread and                                           



drink this cup unworthily shall be                                              
guilty of the body and blood of Jesus                                           
Christ and this to go down to verse 30                                          
is the reason that many are weak and                                            
sickly among you and many sleep has any                                         
SBC pastor or evangelical pastor ever                                           
taught that literally have they ever                                            
said you know old brother Joe had his                                           
funeral last week it's because of                                               
last Sunday we had the Lord's Supper                                            
brother Joe he did this in an unworthy                                          
manner and and he's in the grave today                                          
and and his wife you know sister Josie                                          
she is in the hospital today because                                            
those two were cheatin the Lord those                                           
two were not living according to the                                            
right standards of the Word of God she's                                        
dying he's dead folk you better be                                              
careful because next Sunday we're having                                        
the Lord's Supper as well has any sec                                           
pastor ever preached that no they                                               
skipped it why'd they skip it because it                                        
wasn't convenient to the denominational                                         
brochure didn't go with Palomita cracker                                        
so he skipped it put it aside now and as                                        
a matter of fact not only you knows not                                         
only is it weak and sickly among you but                                        
just go back up to the previous verse                                           
verse 29 he that eateth and drinketh                                            
unworthily eateth and drinketh damnation                                        
unto himself                                                                    
brother Joe's gone to hell do they                                              
preach that I don't know I don't think                                          
they do okay no they don't now I think                                          
it goes back to that very first thing is                                        
it an ordinance no it's not an ordinance                                        
I don't think there are ordinances for                                          
the age of grace why leave one set of                                           
laws for another set of laws now is it                                          
possible for a believer today in the age                                        
of grace to receive water baptism as a                                          
testimony or to take as a testimony a                                           
piece of blood a bread and a                                                    
in a cup of juice as a testimony can                                            
they do that yeah sure they can and and                                         
often do I think we just thought to say                                         
that this is not a requirement this is                                          
not a commandment you can skip this and                                         
be in obedience to God we are doing it                                          
to remind us of the body in the blood of                                        
Jesus Christ or you know this young man                                         
is doing this baptism in order to                                               
publicly proclaim to give a picture of                                          
the death burial and resurrection of                                            
Jesus Christ he could do it in some                                             
other ways dude he could draw a picture                                         
he could stand here and give a verbal                                           
testimony he'd like to do this is                                               
something that is in the heritage that                                          
we have having grown out of a Jewish                                            
community there was a time in which it                                          
was required to be done or this Lord's                                          



Supper there was a time when if you did                                         
not do this correctly it would you'd                                            
bring damnation unto yourself and there                                         
are many who were weak and sickly and                                           
even dead                                                                       
because they didn't do that fortunately                                         
we're not under that today so I think                                           
that as it was given of course the                                              
Lord's Supper certainly came from the                                           
upper room the upper room had nothing to                                        
do with the church I think both baptism                                         
and the Lord's Supper were an ordinance                                         
for the Jews of the kingdom could we do                                         
it today I think we can and and I think                                         
that I would very much leave that up to                                         
the individual churches on when they                                            
want to do it how they want to do it                                            
even if they want to do it I remember a                                         
number of years ago someone started                                             
attending a church that did not do                                              
baptism and they wrote me an email and                                          
they said hey you know we've been                                               
searching for a church we're excited                                            
about this church it seems to preach the                                        
Lord but they don't do baptism is this                                          
okay in fact I remember they said is it                                         
a cult is this a cult they came                                                 
obviously from an evangelical background                                        
and I                                                                           
I didn't know the church really I said                                          
you know there's a number of reasons why                                        
they might not do baptism but I suspect                                         
because of some other things I was                                              
sniffing out on the church on the you                                           
know they're preaching the Bible and                                            
they're preaching grace and they see                                            
nothing                                                                         
I suspect that they're not doing                                                
baptisms because they believe that is                                           
something for the Jews and the Jews only                                        
I said if that's the case I would be                                            
comfortable with it                                                             
it wouldn't bother me to go to a church                                         
there in fact they're probably gonna be                                         
better than the SBC Church that's having                                        
baptism Sunday down they are seeing how                                         
many people they can dunk in the water                                          
to get the denominational award did I                                           
answer your question or did I just talk                                         
a lot on that one                                                               
thanks bit thanks excuse me I'm moving                                          
you to Babs question actually here and                                          
the question would you say that the                                             
invisible is what Einstein called the                                           
mysterious goes back to the you know                                            
those who are live live not for                                                 
themselves but live for him and talking                                         
about that invisible realm there is it                                          
what Einstein called the mysterious I                                           
first of all let me say that I am no                                            
Einstein well I could just stop right                                           
there I am no Einstein he had much                                              



better hair but i SPECT and again I'm                                           
read a paragraph of Einstein so I'm                                             
gonna shoot in the dark here a little                                           
bit I suspect that what he was calling                                          
mysterious was unanswered scientific                                            
questions that any good scientist I                                             
think does have to say we know that this                                        
Plus this equals that but we cannot yet                                         
figure out the connection between this                                          
Plus this so it is miss                                                         
serious to us we have been able to see a                                        
good scientist would experiment we've                                           
been able to see every time we put a and                                        
B together in the same petri dish we                                            
ended up with C have no idea why that                                           
happens but that's what happens we did                                          
it again and again and again and again                                          
and again and we ended up with this it's                                        
mysterious to us but we accept the                                              
mysterious we accept the mysterious                                             
because all the evidence shows us that                                          
now I think a scientist would also say                                          
we're going to continue to try to figure                                        
out why this happens what what chemical                                         
reaction or what physical reaction is                                           
happening what cells are starting to                                            
turn that aren't turning before what's                                          
what's the issue we need a better                                               
microscope we need a better you know                                            
analysis a better look at the DNA                                               
whatever it is we we're going to                                                
continue to figure it out so I think                                            
that what Einstein called the mysterious                                        
he probably would say that's more of the                                        
undiscovered and and maybe I would even                                         
say nothing undiscovered because they                                           
know a plus B is leading to see that                                            
what's undiscovered is why is it leading                                        
to C that's the mystery and so a                                                
scientist I think he would probably have                                        
said that it it is mysterious for us now                                        
but we can figure it out therefore it's                                         
not necessarily inherently invisible                                            
right now it's just out of sight it we                                          
will be able to find it if we can look                                          
more closely if we can study if we can                                          
do something you know there's something                                         
that we're not able to do right now or                                          
for some reason we're not able to see it                                        
and we can get there so Einstein                                                
probably thought eventually everything                                          
can be seen                                                                     
and explained and that's what he began                                          
to do it now a scientist                                                        
really only deals with the physical                                             
world and I would have been interesting                                         
and I don't know again I'm Stein I think                                        
he was a obviously a good scientist with                                        
a good thinking mind would he have                                              
agreed with that that the scientist only                                        
deals with the physical world even when                                         
we can't see the physical world and it's                                        



a mysterious why it's happening                                                 
it is something physical and therefore                                          
it's only invisible in the sense that we                                        
haven't been able to look at it yet but                                         
eventually we will be able to look at it                                        
you know Einstein of course worked with                                         
the American scientists in the Manhattan                                        
Project to bring about the atomic bomb                                          
and as I've said before the the word                                            
atom is a Tomas Tomas is tomography or                                          
ortho Tamayo from which we get rightly                                          
divided Tomas is the word for to cut the                                        
Greek letter a says you can't cut it                                            
ah Tomas it is uncuttable and Einstein                                          
and the others whose names should come                                          
to mind because they did it right here                                          
in New Mexico down the road from us they                                        
they said we are going to cut the                                               
uncuttable and they learned how cut it                                          
and how to split the atom and the energy                                        
that came when they split the atom now                                          
at one time scientists said that is the                                         
Einstein to use a popular phrase that's                                         
not very Baptist and nor is it anything                                         
I do but to use a popular phrase                                                
Einstein said can't cut it hold my beer                                         
and he went to work cutting it along                                            
with the others                                                                 
and and then they never changed the name                                        
to I don't know what the cuttable is                                            
Tomas rather than Adam so I talked a lot                                        
they're just a little beyond my paygrade                                        
hopefully that I was all correct in all                                         
of that but I appreciate the question                                           
there and the comment let's see here                                            
did Old Testament from Chris on Facebook                                        
that Old Testament believers have                                               
eternal security no they had the law                                            
which gave them an ability to align                                             
themselves rightly with God but they                                            
also had a the the chance that they were                                        
going to be outside of the law when they                                        
died and so that was no security at all                                         
the Catholic system is built upon that                                          
Old Testament sacrificial system by the                                         
way the Catholic system is built upon                                           
you know the V Neil and the mortal sins                                         
and and the law they they developed that                                        
out of the law and the Old Testament                                            
believers did not have that kind of                                             
eternal security of knowing so they had                                         
to very regularly check to make sure am                                         
I in accord with the law and if I'm not                                         
in accord with the law what do I need to                                        
do to get in a quarterback into                                                 
alignment with the law do I need to                                             
bring a dove do I need to bring a sheep                                         
do I need to pay a fine but you know                                            
what what is it that I need to do and                                           
that again the Catholics brought that                                           
about you need to say you know six Hail                                         
Marys and you need to give so many                                              



indulgences and not whatever it is that                                         
they dreamed up through that it's really                                        
the same kind of system and so the Old                                          
Testament believers did not                                                     
have eternal security and from Patty and                                        
Katie I better take that one since she's                                        
my mom for special onehans chapter 2                                            
verse 12 who is Paul speaking to in 1st                                         
Thessalonians chapter 2 verse 12 that ye                                        
would walk worthy of God who hath called                                        
you unto his kingdom and glory I suspect                                        
I have never and it's getting higher and                                        
higher up the list I have never studied                                         
first and second Thessalonians verse by                                         
verse and I ran into a number of things                                         
in first 1st and 2nd Thessalonians that                                         
give me the hint the idea that like                                             
first of 2nd Corinthians Paul actually                                          
is speaking to a largely Jewish audience                                        
now I have studied in the book of Acts                                          
when Paul first went to Thessalonica and                                        
he goes and he went to the synagogue and                                        
he taught at the synagogue and the Jews                                         
at the synagogue ended up chasing him                                           
out of there and that's when he went to                                         
Berea and the Bereans were more noble                                           
than the Thessalonians and they actually                                        
heard the things of God in the in there                                         
or listened to what Paul had to say and                                         
I think most of both the Thessalonians                                          
assembly and the Berean assembly were                                           
Jewish he writes back to Thessalonica                                           
not to Berea but he writes back to                                              
Thessalonica and he has these letters                                           
and I think he's writing back again to                                          
some some Jews living of the kingdom and                                        
dealing with that now I know when we get                                        
into chapter 4 of course we're gonna                                            
have the rapture passage so you                                                 
certainly got to have believers in the                                          
body of Christ there but ye would walk                                          
worthy I think we obviously the most                                            
simple thing we want to do is back up                                           
and follow the Yi's here                                                        
and see how see if we can figure out who                                        
he are ye are witnesses and God also and                                        
ye remember brethren our labour and                                             
travail labouring night and day now that                                        
probably goes back if they remember it                                          
that's probably the laboring and the                                            
travail that Paul had in Thessalonica                                           
which was completely centered around the                                        
synagogue ye are dear to us again                                               
following the Yi's up here we were                                              
gentle among you again when he was there                                        
he was he was only in the synagogue so I                                        
think we've got a group of Jewish people                                        
here neither at any time used we                                                
flattering words as ye know again when                                          
we were with you we were allowed to of                                          
God to be put in trust with the gospel                                          
and let's see we were at yet at Philippi                                        



okay shamefully entreated at Philippi we                                        
were bold to speak unto you after                                               
Phillip I we spoke to you that goes                                             
exactly with Acts because he went to                                            
Philippi and then he went to                                                    
Thessalonica                                                                    
and so it looks like Jewish people here                                         
for you for yourselves brethren no our                                          
entrance into you again                                                         
that that entrance was was very Jewish                                          
so I think again I'd follow that through                                        
but even that if I recall back at the                                           
first of the chapter we see ya verse 4                                          
chapter 1 verse 4 knowing brethren                                              
beloved your election of God I think                                            
that tells us then that when we get down                                        
to again chapter 2 verse 12 that you                                            
elect of God would walk worthy of God                                           
who hath called you into his kingdom and                                        
glory I think he's talking to a Jewish                                          
audience there                                                                  
and we need to follow that all the way                                          
through again when I studied the book of                                        
Ephesians it was enlightening for me to                                         
notice these things the first of the                                            
book of first and second Corinthians as                                         
well to do this I think we have acts my                                         
friend brother Paul van Noy of the                                              
candlelight fellowship in KU d'Alene                                            
Idaho good to see you on today if Old                                           
Testament and Old Covenant Saints had                                           
eternal security there would be no need                                         
for the book of Hebrews amen                                                    
that grid comment to add on to the                                              
question there and Paul by the way is                                           
working for dispensation of publishing                                          
on working it's not really working for                                          
dispensational publishing he's working                                          
with dispensational publishing on a                                             
forthcoming commentary on the book of                                           
Hebrews come on pastor let's get it done                                        
and let's see I've got to Paul's working                                        
on the book of Hebrews I'm wonder if                                            
Paul wrote the book of Hebrews and Paul                                         
van Noy and Paul Ben we're both working                                         
on a commentary on the book of Hebrews                                          
and but great comment if the Old                                                
Testament and Old Covenant Saints had                                           
eternal security there'd be no need for                                         
the book of Hebrews and and you know he                                         
he's talking to the Hebrews in that book                                        
I don't know where I got that idea but                                          
he's talking to the Hebrews in that book                                        
okay and it is time for the end of the                                          
hour still got this on sale The Naked                                           
communist obviously it's not a                                                  
dispensational book it's not a                                                  
theological book but it is a book Ronald                                        
Reagan says you will be alarmed you will                                        
be informed you will be glad you                                                
Hurd Ronald Reagan just said that                                               
recently so you should read the book my                                         



book was written in 1958 got some                                               
so relevant to our society that I wanted                                        
to bring that up I think that we're                                             
about out of copies but put it on                                               
backorder because more are being shipped                                        
and about here the next person to order                                         
gifts this one right here because I                                             
think it's the last one in the building                                         
and until the next ones come you know                                           
probably Monday or Tuesday we'll have                                           
those and dispensational publishing calm                                        
you'll see that follow the blog also by                                         
Nathan Byrd that we're doing on land                                            
that I love                                                                     
patriotic Hill series that's coming                                             
about with some good good insights into                                         
it by young Patriots Nathan burr always                                         
delight to be with you we'll be back on                                         
Sunday the book of Acts 9:45 and the                                            
book of Revelation about 11:00 a.m. when                                        
we is when we will come on and I                                                
appreciate each one of you a delight to                                         
be with you thanks for rightly dividing                                         
the word of truth we shall see you soon                                         
you                                                                             
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


